IMPORTANT- Please Share With Your Work Group
							
On 12 February 2013 approximately 10:00 a.m., a shop worker was chucking up a part to face- off (i.e., to machine a surface perpendicular to the centerline of the lathe).  He was using a six inch, six jaw precision chuck.  During the process of turning on the lathe spindle, three of the chuck jaws were expelled from the chuck.  One hit him in the forehead causing a minor laceration.  The second hit the wall behind the lathe.  The third on landed in the lathe’s chip pan.  He started the lathe in low gear, which, in hindsight, helped to minimize damage.  The items below contributed to the event:
A)	The chuck was opened beyond the maximum diameter recommended by the manufacturer and it was not marked with the maximum opening diameter for the configuration used.  This has been corrected with a witness groove machined in the face of the chuck.
B)	The machinist did not stand to one side before starting the lathe and the sign on the lathe had been worn off by use.  New signs have been affixed to the lathe head and chip guard. “Do not stand in line of chuck when starting”.
[bookmark: _GoBack]C)	The three jaws that were ejected from the chuck would have fallen out if the machinist had manually rotated the chuck before starting the lathe, and if the chuck had not been bound up with dirt, dried coolant, and grease.  The chuck was thoroughly cleaned before reuse
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